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January 8th, 2018
Dear Parents and Guardians,

Cell phones have become a way of life, a technological convenience that has impacted our lives in one way or another. Unfortunately in our school environment, cell phones have become a distraction, interruption, and a method of exchanging inappropriate content. The ringing of cell phones during class or text-messaging takes away from the valuable time needed for instruction and most importantly, student learning.

As such, starting January 8th, 2018 students will no longer be permitted to use their cell phones/electronic devices in class or at breaks. Electronic devices of all kinds are to be kept in the student’s locker. If devices are visible to staff, the student will be required to relinquish the device. The students may use their cell phones/electronic devices at lunch (12:00 p.m. -12:35 p.m. or on Thursday 12:15 p.m. – 12:50 p.m.) before the school day begins at 8:20 a.m. and after the instructional day is completed at 3:00 p.m.
This intervention will be three weeks, and we will review it on Monday, January 29th, 2018. We will decide at that time whether to keep the policy as it stands or permit the use of cellphones/electronic devices during breaks. This will be based upon student cooperation regarding the use of electronics and we are seeking your help in this endeavour; please remind your child to use his or her cell phone appropriately. Students need to remember we have a Right to Privacy Act and private means private. Please do not post private events and/or private conversations on social media. 
Our goal with this intervention is to create a safe environment, conducive to learning, and free of distractions that hinder the learning process. Studies show that students who do not use cellphones in class make significant academic improvements.  As always, when school, parents/guardians and community members work together our children remain safe and focused on their studies.
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us at the office 658-5393. Thank you for your continued support and cooperation.

Sincerely yours,
Ms. Jill Ferguson and Madame Lindsey Carleton
Principal                      Vice-Principal
